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SUN OIL COMPANY

SBOUTHWEST DIVIBION

TOM F. HILL cen e s
Y .

MANAGER ot A, 8. RHEA

CECIL A. COLVILLE DALLAS 21, TEXAS i SUPT OPERATING DEPT

ASSISTANT MANAGER

r
P. ©. BOX 2880

September 16, 1963

Lea County, New Mexico

RE: Inbe-Pennsylvanian Pool K;[b¢)Z/L”-3
g\/
/4

State of New Mexico

0il Conservation Commission
F. 0. Box 871

Santa Fe, New Mexico

Gentlemen: R - PSR, \

This is to advise that Bin 0il Company is now in complianée with New
Mexicc 0il Conservation Commission Order No. R-2526,.prohibiting the
surface disposal of (salt water into unlined pits “in the Inbe-Pennsyl-
vanian Pool, Lea County;—New-Mexito:Bun hasset a 250 barrel salt
vater accumulator tank on its only lease affected by this ordergthat
being the State of New Mexico "A" lease. The water from the one well
battery, which amounts to less than one barrel per day, will be ac-~
cumulated in the tank and allowed to evaporate.

Very truly yours,
SUN OIL COMPANY
A. R. Ballou

By: fGranville Dutton

GD:mo




NO. 20"63

DOCKET: REGULAR HEARING - WEDNESDAY - JULY 17, 1963

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION - 9:00 A.M, ~ MORGAN HALL - STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING,

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

ALLOWABLE:

CASE 28B59:

CASE _2860:

" CASE 2863:

CASE 2861:

(1) Consideration of the 0il Allowable for August, 1963,

(2) Consideretion of the allowable production of gas for Augucst, 1563,
from ten prorated pools in Lea and Eddy Counties, New Mexico, also con-
sideration of the allowable production of gas from nine prorated pools
in San Juan, Rio Arriba and Sandoval Counties, New Mexico for August, 1963,

In the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Conservation Commission on
its own motion to consider the revision of Rule 202 of the Commission Rules
and Regulations to specify that a report on well plugging operatons shall
be filed on Commission Form C-103 in accordance with Rule 1106-(b),

In the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Conservation Commission on
its own motion to consider the revision of Rule 1126 of the Commission
Rules and Regulations to change the date of filing Form C-127 from the
15th day of thz month te the 10th day of the month,

In the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Conservation Commissi on on
its own motion to permit &ll operators in the South Lane-Pennsylvanian,
Middles Lane-Pennsylvanian, Inbe-Fennsylvanian, and the Inbe Wolfcamp
Pools, Lea County, New Mexico, to appear and show cause why the dispousal
of produced salt water from said pools or within one mile thereof in un-
lined pite should not be prohibited.

Southeastern New Mexico nomenclature case calling for an order for the
creation, contraction and extension of certain pools in Chaves, Eddy,
Lea, and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico,

(a) Create a new pool in Lea County, New Mexico, classified as an oil
pool for Pennsylvanian production, designated as the South Bough-Pen-
nsylvanian Pool, and described as:

Township 9 South, Range 35 East, NMPM
Section 30: NE/4

(b) Create & new pool in Lea County, New Mexico, classified as an oil
pool for Yates production, designated as the Querecho FPlains-Yates Pool,
and described as:

Township 18 South, Rgnge 32 East, NMPM

Section 35: SW/4

(c) Create & new pool in Lea County, New Mexico, classified as an oil
pool for Devonian production, designated as the North Vacuum-Devonian
Pool, and described as:



-2~

T ——

Docket No, 20-63

Township 18 South, Range 35 East, NMEM

Seciion 17: N/4

(d) Extend the Caprock-Queen Pool in Chaves County, New
Mexico, to include therein:

Township 15 South, Range 31 East, NMPM
Section 9: N/2 SW/4

(e) Extend the EK-Queen Pool in Lea County. New Mexico,
to include therein:

Township 18 South, Range 34 East, NMPM
Section 7: NW/&

(f) Extend the Jalmat Gas Fool in Lea County, New Mexico,
to include therein:

Township 25 South, Range 36 East, NMPM
Section 2: 8/2

{(g) Extend the Justis-Blinebry Pool in Lea County, New
Mexico, to include therein:

Township 25 South, Range 37 East, NMPM
Section 23: NW/4

(h) Extend ghe North Justis-Blinebry Pool in Lea County,
New Mexico, to include therein:

Township 25 South, Range 37 East, NMPM
Section 2: SW/4

(1) Exte d4 the Justis-Tubb/Drinkard Pool in Lea County,
New Mexico, to include therein:

- Township 25 South, Range 37 Ezst, NMPM
Section 13: SE/&

(j) Extend the Lea-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool in Lea County,
New Mexico, to include therein:

Township 20 South, Range 34 Esst, NMFM
Section 13: SE/4 :
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(k) ExCend the Milnesand-San Andres Pool in Roosevelt
County, New Mexico, to include therein:

Township 8 South, Kenge 34 East, NMPM
Section 23: SR/4
Section 25: W/2

Section 25: 812

Township 8 South, Range 35 Esst, NMPM
Section 19: S/2 NW/4

(1) Extend the Monument-Tubb Pool in Lea County, New
Mexico, to include therein:

Township 20 Scuth, Range 37 East, NMPM
Section 10: SW/4

{(m) Ektend the South Paddock Pool in Lea County, New
Mexico, to include therein:

Township 22 South, Range 38 East, NMPM
Section 32: NE/4

(n) Extend the East Saunders-Zermc Pannsylvanian Fool
in Lea County, New Mexico, to include therein:

Township 14 South, Range 34 East, NMPM
Section 20: NW/4

(o) Extend the North Vacuum-Abo Pool in Lea County, New
Mexico, in include therein:

Township 17 South, Range 34 East, NMPM
Section 25: /4

Section 26: NE/&4

(p) Extend the Vacuum-Blinebry Pool in Lea County, New-
Mexico, in include therein:

Township 17 South, Range 34 East, NMPM
Saction 25: SW/4
Section 36: NW/4

(q) Extend the Vacuum (Grayburg-San Andres) Fool in Les
County, New Mexico, to include therein:

Township 17 South, Ranze 33 East, NMPM
Section 25: W/2

Section 26: NE/4
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(r) Extend the Vacuum-Wolfcamp Pool in Lea County, New
Mexicc, to include therein:

Township 17 South, Range 34 East, NMPM
Section 25: SW/4
Section 26: NE/4
Section 36: NW/4

(s) Extend the East Weir-Blinebry Pool in Lea County, New
Mexico, to include therein:

Townsghip 20 South, Range 37 Eagt, NMPM
Section 12: SW/4
Section 13: NW/4

(t) Contract the Vandagriff Keyes-Queen Gas Pool in Eddy
County, New Mexico by the deletion of:

Township 17 South, Range 28 East, NMPM
Section 8: NE/4

Section 9: All

Section 10: S/2 S/2

CASE 2862: Northwestern New Mexico nomenclature case calling for an
order for the creation and extension of certain pools in
Rio Arriba and San Juan Counties, New Mexico,

(a) Create a new oil pool for Gallup production, designated
as the Many Rocks~Gallup Oil Pool, and described as:

Township 31 North, Range 16 West, NMPM
Section 6: S/2 SW/4

Section 7: W/2 SE/4, & S/2 NE/4
Section 18: N/2 NE/4

Township 31 North, Range 17 West, NMPM
Section l: W/2, SE/4, & S/2 NE/4
Section 2: NE/4

Section 12: NE/&

Bownship 32 North, Range 17 West, NMPM
Section 27: S/2 SE/4, SE/4 SWih
Section 34: NE/&4, N/2 SE/4, & NE/&4 SW/4
Section 35: SW/4, S/2 NW/4, & S/2 SE/4

(b) Extend the Tapacito-Pictured Cliffs Pool in Rio Arribe County,
New Mexicc, to include therein: '

Township 25 North, Range 3 West, NMPM
Section 6: NE/4
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(c) Extend the Devils Fork-Gallup pool in Rio Arribs Countys

New Mexico to include therein:
North range e 6 West NMEM
E/2 sW/a & wW/2 SE/&

14
WIZ SE/&
in RiO Arribe

rto Chtqpito-Gallup 0il Pool

the Fue
jnclude therein:

New Mex xico to
East VHPM

Townshi 27 North e 1
N/2 SEI& (pattial)
n Rio Arribs County,

Section 29:
-Manco$ 0il pool i

(e) Extend the poulder-
to include therein:

New Mexico
ange 1 West NMEM

Townshi 28 Noxrth R
. SE/& SE/&

Section

dag/

|
RE




SUN CIL COMPANY

SOUTHWEST DIVISION

TOM F. HILL VORI A PR (AN . !
MANAGER F. O. mOX 2880 L R ALY ] B SRR 7N

CECIL A. COLVILLE DALLAS 2]' TEXAS SUPT OPERATING DEPT

ASSISTANT MANAGER

et

July 10, 1963
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RE: Case No. 2863

R 2
R e e (e P T

0il Conservation Commission
State Land Office Building
Santa Fe, New Mexico
Gentlemen:

Sun 0il Company operates one well in the Inbe Wolfcamp Pool of Lea County,
New Mexico and this well is currently making only a trace of salt water.
Sun 0il Company has no objection to an order prohibiting the disposal in
unlined pits of salt water produced from the Inbe Wolfcamp.

Very truly yours,
SUN OIL COMPANY
A. R. Ballou

el LT

By: fGranville Dutton

GD:mo




Memo S

JAMES M. DURRETT JR.

GENERAL COUNSEL
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OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION - LIST OF SALT WATER DISPOSAL CASES

COMPANY CASE NO. ORDER NO. ISSUED:
f)il Commission 1053 R-1224 7/58
Oil Commission 1053 R~1224-A 10/58
Amerada 764 R~554 10/54
Amerada 1142 R~885 9/56
Amerada 1183 R~-942 1/57
Amerada 1193 R~-951 2/57
Amerada 1192 R-955 3/57
Amerada 1452 R-1209 6/58
Amerada 1989 R-1709 6/60
Amerada 2020 R-1750 8/60
Amerada 2735 R-2418 2/63
Atlantic 869 R-636 5/55
N Sam Boren Cil Corp. 2789 R-2472 4/63
Continental 2387 R-2078 10/61
Gulf 310 R-116 11/51
Gulf 1121 R-873 9/56
Gulf 2008 R-1719 7/60.
Gulf 2169 R-1864 2/61
Jake L. Hamon & Warren Pet.1109 R~-861 8/56
Humble 1137 R-909 11/56
Magnolia 386 R-183 7/52
Magnolia 1194 R-950 2/57
Mapenza Oil Company 1635 R-1411 6/59
Nearburg and Ingram 2707 R-2387 12/62
Ohio 1765 R-1500 10/59
Pan American 1217 R-969 4/57
Pan American 1247 R-1004 5/57
: Pan American 2216 R-2019 7/61
I : Pan American 2762 R-2438 2/63
Pan American 2798 R-2475 5/63
g Pure 0il Company 1502 R-1252 9/58
‘ Pure 0il Company 2706 R-2388 12/62
Rice Engineering 1530 R-1269 ‘ 10/58
Rice Engineering 1531 R-1277 11/58
Rice Engineering 1605 R-1348 3/59
Rice Engineering 1678 R-1412 6/59
Rice Engineering 1751 R-1483 9/59
Rice Engineering 1847 R~-1574 1/60
Rice Engineering 1846 R-1582 1/60
Rice Engineering 1929 R~1647 4/60
Rice Engineering 2002 R~1717 7/60
Rice Engineering 2048 R-1757 8/60
Rice Engineering 2117 R-1819 11/60
Rice Engineering 2172 R-1873 . 2/61
Shell 1740 R-1476 9/59
Shell 1978 ' R-1691 6/60
Sinclair 1576 R-1321 1/59
Socony Mobil 2354 R-2061 9/61
Sunray Mid~-Continent 1532 R-1278 i1/58
Sunray DX 2604 R-2299 8/62
Texaco 1658 R-1403 5/59

Texaco 2646 R-2353 10/62
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

CASE No. 2863
Oxder ¥o. R-2526

IN THE MAITER OF THE HEARTMC CAZLED BY
THE OIL COMSERVATION COMMYRITOM COF 75
ONM MOTION TO PERMIT ALL OPERATORS IN
TER SOUTH LANE~-PEMRSYLVANIAN, MIDDLE
LANE~PREERSYLVANIAN, INBE-PRMNSYLVANLIAN,
ARD THE INBE-WOLFCAMP POOLS, ILBA COUNTY,
EEW MEXICO, TO APPEAR AMD SHOW CAUSE WHY
THE DISFOSAL OF PRODUCED SALT WATER FRCAH
SAID POCLS OR WITHINM OME MILKE THEREOF IN
VNLINED PITE SEOULD NOT BE PROHIBITED.

O 881

BY_THE_CONISSION:

This cause came on for hearxing at 9 o'clock a.m. on
July 17, 1963, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before the 01l Censer~
vation Commigsion of New Jeaxico, hereinafter referred to as the
*Ccsmission."

MOW, om this__18th aay of July, 1963, the Commission,
& quorum being present, having considered the testimony pressnted
and the exhibits received at said hearing, and being fully advised
in the premaises,

EINDE:

(1) That &ue public notice having been given as regquizsd by
law, the Cosmission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter thereof.

{2) That the South lLane-~Pennsylvanian. Middle Isma-Poragvi-
vanian, IRPe-Pennsyivanian, and Inbe-Wolfcamp Pools, Lea Cowunty,
New Maxico, are within or adjacent to the area designated as the
iss County Underground Water Basin by the Stata Engineer of the
BState of NMew Mexico.

(3) That the surface disposel of produced sait water in
unlined pits in the above-described pools and within one mile
thereof comstitutes a hazard to the fresh waters in the Isa
Couxty Underground Water Basin and should be prohibited.

{(4) That in order to allow the operators in She subject
pools a reasonable lenqth of time to install satisfactory salt
water 4Aigpossl Systems, This order should not be effective until
September 19, 1963.

'Y
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CASE No. 2863
Oxrdar ¥o. R-2526

AT 18 IRERAFORE ORDERED:

(1) That effective September 19, 1963, the surface disposal
in unlimed pits of salt water produced from the Eouth Lane-
Pennsylvanian, Middle Lane-Pennsylvanian, Inhe-Peansylvanian, and
Inbe-Wolfcamp Pools, lead County, New Mexico, and within one mile
thareof is heredy prohibited.

(2) That jurisdiction of this cmuse is retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem nacessary.

DONE at santa Fe, Mow Maxico, om the day and year herein-
above designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL cmxou COMMISSION

"

X M. caunnu.. ctuumn

E. S. WALKER, mr

ANy

Pl /
L C A 7 2 U]
A, L. roun, Jr., ndot & Secrstaxy

esx/
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FARMINGTON, N, ™,
PHONE J25-1182

N. M,

SANTA FE,
PHONE 583.3971

'DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N. M.
PHONE 243.6631

BEFORE THE
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico
July 17, 1963

REGULAR HEARING

IR THE MATTER OF:

The hearing called by the 0il Conservation
Commission on its own motion to permit all
operators in the South Lane-Pennsylvanian,
Middle Lane-Pennsylvanian, Inbe-Pennsylvan-
ian, and the Inbe Wolfcamp Pools, Lea
County, New Mexico, to appear and show
cause why the disposal of produced salt
water from said pools or within one mile
thereof in unlined pits should not be pro-
hibited.

Case 2863

Tt VA Mgt Vg Vs Nt Sl Vo’ e Smmt Noaat gt

BEFORE: Honorable Jack M. Campbell
Mr. A. L. ®"Pete®™ Porter
Mr. E. S. "Johnny"™ Walker

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

MR. PORTER: Case 2863.

MR. DURRETT: In the matter of the hearing called by
the 0il Conservation Commission on its own motion to permit all
operators in the South Lane-Pennsylvanian, Middle Lane~Pennsyl-
vanian, Inbe-Pennsylvanian, and the Inbe Wolfcamp Pools, Lea
County, New Mexico, to appear and show cause why the disposal of
produced salt water from said pools or within one mile thereof

in unlined pits should not be prohibited.

®




DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

FARMINGTON, N, ™
PHMONE 32:...1182

BANTA FE, N. M,
PHONE $83.3971

ALBUQUENIVE, N, M
PHONE '43.6691

PAGE 3

If the Commission please, J. M. Durrett, Junior, appearing

on behalf of the Commission and its staff,

MR. PORTER: I would like to ask for other appearances
in this case at this time.

MR. KELLAHIN: Jason Kellahin, Kellahin & Fox, Santa
Fe, representing Rice Engineering and Operating, Incorporated.
We will have one witness to offer some testimony in this case.,

MR. PORTER: Rice Engineering and what?

MR. KELLAHIN: And Operating, Incorporated.

MR. PORTER: You will have one witness?

MR, KELLAHIN: Yes, sir.

MR, KELLY: Booker Kelly, Gilbert, White and Gilbert,
Santa Fe, appearing on behalf of Texacc. I probably will make a
statement,

MR, DONALDSON: David H. Donaldson, L. R. French,
Junior.

MR. PORTER: Do you have any testimony to present, Mr,
Donaldson?

MR, DONALDSON: The only thing I have to say, we are

just trying to make arrangements to put it into the ground.

MR, WHORTON: Domald Whorion, Tenneco 0Oil Company. I
probably will have a statement to make.

MR, PORTER: Mr. Irby.

®




DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M.

FARMINGTON, N, ™
PHONE 32%.1182

BANTA FE, N. M
PHONES ©73.3271

PHONE 243.6691

PAGE |}

MR. IRBY: Mr. Irby, State Engineerts Office.

MR, BRANCH: W. H. Branch, Sun 0il Company. I would
like to make a statement.

MR. PORTER: As I understand it, nobody desires to put
on testimony at this time with the exception of Rice Engineering
and the Commission, the Commission staff. Mr, Durrett.

MR. DURRETT: If the Commission pleases, I propose at
this time to put on Mr. Joe Ramey, Supervisor of District No., 1
for the 0il Conservation Commission in Hobbs, New Mexico, to give
a brief background and summ&ry of the problem that is befeore the
fommission today and how this problem has arisen. At that time
I would propose to excuse him from the stand and reserve the
right to recall him at a later time if necessary.

I also would like to state at this time that Dr. Zane
Spiegel is here from the State Engineerts Office, and he is pre-
pared to present testimony to the Commission concerning the
possibility of contamination in this area and his opinion con~
cerning the same., However, it may not be necessary to call Dr.
Spiegel, and I would like to determine that at a later date.

At any rate, at this time I would like to call Mr. Ramey.

MR, PORTER: You mean at a later time rathier than a

later déte?

MR, DURRETT: Yes, sir, later on this date.

®
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FARMINGTON, N, M,
PHONE 323.1182

N. M,

SANTA FE,
PHONE 983.3871

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M,
PHONE 243.8691

MR, PORTER: Mr. Ramey, have you been sworn?
MR, DURRETT: I'1l swea¥ him in for the purpose of
this case.

(Witness sworn.)

JOE D. RAMEY

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, testified as
follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. DURRETT:

Q Will you please state your full name and position for
the record?

A Joe D. Ramey, Supervisor, District 1, New Mexico 0il
Conservation Commission.

Q Mr. Ramey, in your capacity as Supervisor of District
No. 1 for the New Mexico 0Oil Conservatidh Commission, is it part
of your duties to make recomnendations to the Commission con-
cerning the disposél of produced salt water in your area?

A Yes, sir, it is.

Q Would you please give us some background of this situa-
tion that has arisen today before the Commission? Very briefly
tell us how it has arisen and what steps you have taken concern-
ing this matter.

A Yes, sir. The Hobbs Office received a complaint, I

<>
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believe that was in early January, from a rancher in the area

of the South Lane, Middle Lane and Inbe Pools.

- —— - ——

MK. PORTBEBR: January oi this yesar?
A Yes, sir. Concerning disposal of produced brine in

open pits in this area. He was afraid of contamination. We

FARMINGTON, N, M,
DHONE 325-1182

made D h and it was certain in our

i
opinion that there was a danger. So with this we called a meet-
ing of all the operators, present operators and drilling operators
at that time, which was held in Hobbs on March the 29th.
At this meeting the operators gave me a preliminary design
which they had asked Rice Engineering to prepare for a disposal

system and stated that one operator had already signed the

SANTA FE, N. M.
PHONE 9683.3971

agreement and that the agreement was in the hands of the remain-~

der of the operators. We thought this was very good progress,
and so we dropped the matter for approximately a month, at which
time I checked with Rice and they informed me that there was

still only one operator who had signed the agreement. So on

April 25, why I wrote a letter to all the operators in the area

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQLIERQUE, N, M.

and suggested that actual physical coanstruction of a disposal

PHONE 243.669!1

system be commenced by July lst, and if it was not commenced

- that I would recommend that this hearing be held on this date.

Mr, Rmey?

2
g

I Q That is ‘the progress up to this date, is that correct,
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Q Mr. Rameys are you familiar with Case 1053 that came

on before the 011 Conservation Commission originally in May of

il % A Yes, sire
! : 6 % 1
t - 3 And this case was consequentl',' continued from time to time?
. 38 A Yes, sire e\
Yy
- - (s .
~ Q You are familiar with that case?
=1 :
A (’; A Yes, Slro
) . .
e z, Q Were You present during that case and did you hLear the
Yoy
B~ %
4 :,:?, testimony given at that time?
é gy o Yes, I did.
, if ‘
Z Q Are you fapiliar with Orders No. R-122L and R—122h—(a)
‘;ﬂ which were jgsued as & result of that hearing and those cases?
=
E' A Yes, SiTre
P
Fﬂ Q Mr. Ramey, do you agree with the yestimony ghat was
é presented in that case concerning the possibility of contamina-
< -
Fg :&; tion in this area OY producing salt water in unlined pits?

A Yes, Sire.

aLouquERaUE, N
PHONE 24

Q Do you feel thabt the situation has changed any Lo this
date?
- \ A No. I cantt see where there has been any changee

\ Q In your opinion the gestimony as given in Case 1053
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would still apply today to this area?
A Yes, sir.
MR, DURRETT: If the Commission please, that will con-
clude my examinztion of Mr. Ramey at this time, and I would like

to move to incorporate the record in Case 1053 with the record

FARMIMGTON, N. M
PHONE 325.1182

of this hearing. I would also like to request at this time that

the Commission take administrative notice of Orders No. R-122}

and R-1224-(a) that were issued in Case 1053 as a result of the
hearing 6r hearings in that case,

MR. PORTER: Are there any objections to the counselfts
motion? The Commission will incorporate in the record Case

1053 into this record and take administrative notice of Order

SANTA FRE, N. M.
PHONE 983.3971

R-122) and Order R-1224-(a).

M, DONALDSON: What is Case 10537
MR. PORTER: Would you identify yourself, please?
MR. DONALDSON: David R. Donaldson.

MR, DURRETT: I will try to give you a run-down on

what the case consists of without going into detail on it. The

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

testimony in this case is stacked in a great stack about three

ALBUQUERQUE, N, ™
PHONE 243.6691

feet deep. That case, the style of the case was the application

of the 0il Conservation Commission upon its own motion at the
request of the State Engineer for an order prescribing rules and

regulations to govern the disposal of salt water in areas of Lea

| -
| | ™
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FARMINGTON, N, M,
PHONE 325-1192

SANTA FK, N. M,
PHONE 983-397)

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N. M.
PHONE 243.8891

County, New bexico.

That case came on before the Commission May of 1956 and was
continued subsequently from time to time and heard in June of
1958, and then finally in September of 1958. These orders that
we have requested the Commission to take a&ministrative notice of
were issued as a result of those hearings concerning the possi-
bility of contamination from producing salt water in unlined pits.

Maybe I can read you one or two substantive paragraphs out
of the order so it will be perfectly clear to you. As far as
your or -~

MR. DONALDSON: Thatts all right. In other words,
in any pit they have a right to conduct the proceedings to put
the water into the ground?

MR. DURRETT: It's actually a little stronger than
that, It reads that all operators in the following named areas,
which is the Lea County area, shall produce with due diligence
to complete efficient disposal system for all salt water pro-
duced in the area.

Then, as far as your R-1224~-(a), which was the final order
in this case, it states as far as its substaantive finding, that
the surface disposal of oil field brines in unlined pits in
the following described areas constitutes a hazard to the fresh

waters in the Lea County underground water ovasim as il came i<




.IIIIIllIlIIlIIlIIIIlIIIIIIIIIIIIlIIIlIIIIlllIIllIIIIllIlllIllIlIEIlI—II-I--------------—-—-—-——-—-

PAGE 10

defined by the State Engineer of the State of New Mexico, and

that such method of disposal should be prohibited in said areas.
It sets the areas out, which are the Lea County areas,

That, briefly, is the format and style of this case and what it

contains,

FARMINGTON, N, ™
PHONE 325-1182

Q (Bv M=~_ Durrett) Mr. Ramey, I have one additional
question I would like to ask you at this time., This hearing was
called concerning the Scuth Lane-~Pennsylvanian, Middle Lane=~
Pennsylvanian, Inbe-Pennsylvanian and the Inbe Wolfcamp Pools in
Lea County, New Mexico. Are these pools, do you know of your

own personal knowledge if these pools that are the subject matter

of this hearing are within the Lea County underground water

PHONE 983-3971

SANTA FK.

basin as described by the State Engineerts 0Office?

No, they are not.

A

Q They are not?
A No, sir.

Q

Mr. Ramey, are these pools within the area that was

dealt with by Case 1053, do ycu know that of your own personal

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

knowledge?

ALBUQUERGUE, N. M.
PHONE 243.6691

A I donv¥t remember exactly whether 1053 said for the
- Lea County fresh water basin or not.
_ MR, PORTER: Well, Mr. Ramey --

A There were pools designated in R-1224-(a2), is that the

S,

> ’
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order number?

i Q That's the last order.

A That were certainly outside the fresh water basin.
MR. PORTER: The Order R~1224-{a) refers to certain

areas including the BEast Caprock, Bagley, Saunders, Crossroads,

FANMINGTON, N. s,
PHONE 325.1182

the Bough and the Dentcn Pools. Arentt those pools in the

general area of the pools in question here today?

A Yes. These pools will be north of the Bagley and will
be north and east of the East Caprock. Theyfre in the general
.area. These pools are northexn Lea County.

GOVERNOR CAMPBELL: Mr. Ramey, in your opinion do we

N, M,

have the same dangers with regard to the pollution of fresh water

PHONE £83.3971

SANTA 'R,

supplies referred to in this hearing that existed with regard to
the pools described in Order 1224-(a)?

A Yes, sir. I can see nothing between the surface of the
ground and the fresh water sands ﬁhat prevent the filtration of
thése produced brines into the water aquifer.,

MR, PORTER: Does anyone else have a question of Mr.

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

Ramey?

ALBUQUERQUE, N. M
PHONE 243.669!

CROSS EXAMINATION

- BY MR, WALKER:
— Q Mr. Ramey, you said you had a protest on this in

January. Could you identify the protestor?

®
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A Yes, sir, it was a Mr. Carl Lane Johnson,

Q Is that on state land or fee land or federal land?

A It*s both, fee and state.
MR. WALKER: Thatt's all.

BY MR, PORTER:

Q Mr. Ramey, did Mr. Johnson purport to represent a

FARMINGTON, N, M
PHONE 323.1182

number of other ranchers at the time that he made the complaint?
A No, he was interested in his own problem. He might
have been speaking for another rancher up there.
Q But he didn't say so?
A He didn't say so, no, sir.

REDIRECT EXAMINATION

SANTA PE, N. M.
PHONE 983-3971

BY MR, DURRETT:

Q One final question, Is it definitely your opinion
that disposal of salt water in unlined pits in the areas that
are advertised and on this docket today, these pools will con-
stitute a hazard to fresh water supplies?

A Yes, sir.

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUIERQUE, N, M,

MR, DURRETT: If the Commission please, that will con-

PHONE 243.6691

clude my examination of Mr. Ramey at this time. I would like to
reserve the right to recall him later on today if necessary.
MR, PORTER: If necessary, you may recall the witness

at some later time this morming. Does anyone have a question of

®
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Mr, Ramey?

Mi, DURRETT: If the Commission please, I have been
advised prior to the hearing by Mr., William C. Abbott of Rice
Engineering and Operating, Incorporated tha; they would like to-
present testimony. I would like, since this is a show cause
hearing, to allow them to do so at this time, with the Commis-
sionts permiséion.

MR. PORTER: Mr., Kellakin, are you representing Rice
Engineering? | |

MR, KELLAHIN: Yes, sir.

MR, PORTER: You may proceed with your testimony at
this time.' |

{(Whereupon, Rice's‘Exhibits 1,
2 & 3 were marked for iden-
tification.)

MR, KELLAHIN: I would like to have Mr, Abbott sworn,
pleace.

(Witness sworn.)

We. G. ABBOTT

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, testified as
follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLAHIN:

Q Would vou state vour name. please?
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FARMINGTON, N, M,
PHONE 325.1182

N. M,

PHONE 983-2971

SANTA FE,

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M,
PHONE 243.6691

A Yes. My name is W. G. Abbott,

Q By whom are you employed and what position, Mr. Abbott?

A I am Division Manager of Rice Engineering and Operating,
Incorporated in Hobbs, New Mexico.

Q What business is Rice Engineering and Operating, Incor-
porated engaged in?

A We are censulting engineers and specialize in the de-
sign, supervision of construction and operating the salt water
disposal systems,

Q Has the company designed and installed and is presently
operating a number of salt water disposal systems in Southeast
New Mexico?

A Yes.

Q Have you ever testified before the 0il Conservation
Commission and made your qualifications as an engineer a matter
of record?

A Yes, sur.

MR, PORTER: The Commission considers the witness
qualified.

Q (By Mr. Kellahin) Mr. Abbott, have you made any study
of the areas involved in Case No. 28637

A Yes, sir. Various operators hired us to write a pre-

liminaru wanart an eali water disnnsal. and after the rzport was

= A .

|

~

o
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written we submitted an operating agreement to these operators,
Q Was the proposed design of a salt water disposal sys-

tem submitted with that study?

A Yes, siv.

Q Referring to what has been marked as Rice Engineeringts

FARMINGTON, N, M
PHONE 325.1182

Exhibit No. 1, will you identify that exhibit and discuss the
information shown on it?

A Yes, sir, this Exﬁibit No. 1 shows the lands involved
in this system with our design of the lines, showing the pro-
posed disposal well down in the Southwest Quarter of Section 16,
Township 11 South, Ranrge 34 East.

Q Is that a presently existing well?

SANTA FE, N. M.
PHONE $83-3971

A Yes, sir. That was a dry hole drilled originally by
Skelly 0il Company. Itt's dry and abandoned.

Q It has been plugged, has it not?

A Yes, sir.
< On whose land is it located?
A It*s on Bogel Farms, Incorporated land.

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

Q Have you made any arrangement towards securing the use

ALBUQUERCUE, N. M.
PHONE 213.8691

of this well?

— A Yes, We have gotten a surface lease from Bogel Farms,

Incorporated around this well., We have also written Shell (il

MM armmrmmsnre e - me *

Mompony £00 Poluiissivn LW use LlAT Well since they have the

®
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minerals leased on that land.

Q What formation would the disposal be made into, assuming
you secure the use of this well and permission of the Commission
to ntilize it for salt water disposal?

A This will be in the San Andres formation.

Q In your opinion will the San Andres formation take the
volumes of water involved in the area here?

A We believe that it will.

Q  What volume of water do you contemplate would be dis-
posed of by this system?

A Estimated vclume would be 4,000 to 5,000 barrels a day.

Q Referring to what has been marked as Exhibit No. 2,
would you identify that exhibit and discuss the information on
that?

A Exhibit No. 2 is the cost estimate that we have fur-
nished for information at this time, showing the estimated cost
of this proposed salt water system,

Q Now, referring to what has been marked as Exhibit No.
3, would you identify that exhibit?

A Yes. Exhibit 3 shows the various parties that make up
this South Lane salt water disposal system. I would like to read
these into tks record. Apache Corporation, Sam Boren - Major and

Giebel, Tom Brown Drilling Company, Cabot Corporation, T. F.

®
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FARMINGTON, N, ™.
PHONE 325.1182

BANTA FX, N. M.
PHONE 983.3971

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

243.6691

ALBUQUENQUE, N. M,

PHONE

Hodge, Humble Oil and Refining Company, Midwest 0il Corporation,
Tenneco 01l Company and Texaco, Incorporated.

Q Have all the companies agreed to the installation of
this system?

A Yes, all the companies listed on this exhibit have
signed the agreement.

Q Have you encountered any delays in connection with the
installation of this unit?

A Yes, we have one delay. I don't know how wetll re-
solve it. We submitted an operating agreement to the parties,
and on that agreement one operator, L. R. French, Junior, was
included. L. R. French, Junior didn't sign the agreement, which
~ the agreement is written such that all parties have to sign it
before it becomes in force, so it will be necessary for us to
circulate an amendment to this agreement before the agreement
becomes effective, and there is some delay.

Q How long do you anticipate that will take?

A Well, I'd say two to three weeks.

MR, PORTER: You mean to recirculate the amended agree-

ment?
A Yes, sir,
MR, PORTER: Thank you.
Q {(By Mr. Kellanin) Has there been any delay in
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FARMINGTON, N, W,
PMONE 325.1182

BANTA FE, N, M.
PHONE 9283.3971

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N. M,
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connection with securing the use of the disposal well?

A Yos. We have run into a little delay there. L. Re.
French contacted Shell to get a lease on this dry hole for their
own use. I believe Shell has given that permission to L. R;
French. We have a surface lease from the land owrer around the
well from Bogel Farms, Incorporated, so itts a matter of getting
together to see if Rice Engineering has the lease on that well
or if L. R. French has the lease.

Q Assuming you will be able to use that particular well,
how long would it take, in your opinion, to get this installation
installed and operated?

A We estimate approximately sixty days.

Q In the event you can not use that well, what alterna-
tive do you have?

A Well, the alternative would be to drill a disposal well
for use of the system.

Q Is there any other well in the area availabie for that
purpose?

A Not that wé know of, that has a well-developed disposal
zone as this well has.

Q Were Exhibits 1, 2 and 3 prepared by you?
A Yes, sif.

MR. KELLAHIN: I would like to offer in evidence
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FARMINGTON, N. ™,
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PHONE 983.3971
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Exhibits 1, 2 and 3.

MR. PORTER: Are there any questions concerning the
exhibits? Any objections to the admission? The exhibits will be
admitted into the record.

{Whereupon, Ricests Exhibits
1, 2 and 3 were offered and
admitvted in evidence.]
Q (By Mr. Kellahin) Is there anything further you wish to
state in connection with the case, Mr. Abbott?
A No, sir, not that I know of,
MR. XKELLAHIN: That completes the direct examination

of the witness.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR, PORTER:

Q Mr. Abbott, in regard to this proposed disposal well,
the way I understand it right now, I understand that you have the
surface rights to lay a line to this well, to the disposal well?

A Yes, we have leased two acres around the well.

Q The right-of-way?

A And have the permission from the fee land owner to use
that well for injection.

Q Then, if it develops that Mr. French has the well, the

right of the disposal into this particular formation, that the

situation would be this, that you have the surface rights, the
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access to the well, but you can't put any water into the well.

If he has the well and he can't get to it to put the water in --
MR. KELLAHIN: I think this is a legal question, if

the Commission please, and I am sure the witness can't answer it.

MR, PORTER: I was just making certain assumptions.

FARMINGTON, N, M
PHONE 325.1182

MR, KELLAHIN: I'm not sure I can. The situation is
this, that the lease from the surface owner includes the right

to dispose of water under the surface. On the assumption that he

SERVICE, Inc.

has that righ%, he would be the one to get the lease from. You

A ]
r

still have the question who owns the well, whether Shell owns it

or the surface owns it or it might even be state mineral rights

involved in there toc.

SANTA FE, N. M,
PHONE 983-3871

GOVERNOR CAMPBELL: When was the well abandoned?
A In 1956, It was drilled by Skelly.
MR, KELLAHIN: The lease is still out and Shell owns
the lease on it. We have a rather difficult question here as to

who really does own that well at the moment.

ARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING

re
)

Q (By Mr. Porter) As I understand it, Mr. Abbott, this

Di

well was a deep well, probably Pennsylvanian or Devonian test?
A Yes, sir.
Q But you would dispose of the water in the San Andres
- formation? |

A Ies.

®

e e —
,
. i . i : : s L. ;
. ALBUQUERQUE, N ™
PHONE 243.6€691
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MR. PORTER: Does anyone have any questions of Mr,
Abbott?
BY GOVERNOR CAMPBELL:

Q Does French own the operating rights in this area?

A He's not shown on the list. No; sir, he decided to
dispose of his own salt water and didn't go in this Socuth Lane
salt water disposal system.

Q These listed on Exhibit 3-are Jjust those that are in
the system?

A Thatts right.

Q Is it everyone except French?

A There may be other operators that arentt in the system.

I don*t think Southern Natural is in the system. I dontt know
what other operators.

Q Do you knoh what arrangements they 're making or have
made for disposal?

A No, sir.

MR, DONALDSON: Southern Natural has agreed to go with

us to dispose of water in this Skelly well.

Q (By Governor Campbell) This looks like an irresistable
force and animmovable object and the ‘public is the one that's been
delayed. Do you have any reaspon bo expect agreement, or have you

yet undertaken to work something out?

®
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A No, this thing just came out recently and we haven?'t

had time to work out any agreement between L, R. French and Rice

Engineering. We hope we can resolve it. Itts impractical for

two operators to operate the same disposal well, We would like

to operate it, and it's up to the member companies of the dis-

FARMINGTON, N, ™
PHONE 325-1182

posal system if they want to bring L. R. French into the system.
I am sure they ﬁould vote them jnr, I déntt see why they wouldn

BY MR, PCRTER:

Q Mr. Abbott, did you give an estimated time of how long
it might take to start putting water iato the ground here in the

event that you have to drill a disposal well? If not, would you?

N. M,

A I believe it still would be around sixty days.

SANTA FE,
PHOMNE 983-3971

Q You think it would take you around sixty days from the
present date to start putting water into the ground in the event
that you have to drill a disposal well?

A Yes, sir. It would just take seven days to drill a
well, or less,

Q About the same time as it would if you were to obtain

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

the Skelly well?

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M,
PHONE 243.6691

A That's right. We don't especially want to drill a well

in that, although it would cost about the same as running this
line down to the presently drilled well, the San Andres isnftt

developed as well up in the field proper. I dontt know, it?s a

&
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matter of

tions.

structurse.

MR. PORTER:

MR. DURRETT: I believe you have asked most of mine, but

I have one more.

BY MR. DURKETT:

Q

Mr, Abbott, am I correct that you are

that produced salt water in this area should be

ground rather than in unlined pits, in order te

the possibility of contamination of fresh water

A

hired by the operators to design and operate a disposal system,

Evidently

Mr, Kelly.

I don't want to answer the question since wet've been

they think it is necessary.

MR. DURRETT: That will be sufficient

MR. PORTER: Anyone else have a question of Mr. Abbott?

BY MR, KELLY:

Q

You stated that you are recirculating your contract.

Is that recirculating it to leave out French?

A

Thatts right, and also I think we added Sam Boren to

that agreement,

Q
A

Now, this you estimate would take about three weeks?

Yes.

Mr, Durrett, I believe you had some ques-

of the opinion

disposed of under4

.
prctect against

supplies?

for me, thank youd

&
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Q Would you wait until this contract was recirculated

and signed before you attempted to drill another well?
B A Not necessarily, no, since everyone has signed the
original agreement, we could probably start before that time.

Q You wouldn't tack on the three weeks to the sixty days

PARMINGTON, N, M
PHONE 325-1182

jg you estimate?
5] A Yes.
=
- —~ Q You would or you would not?
&
. = A Well, I think we could leave it off. We could put in

{
A

the system in sixty days. .

N, M.

Q Then the drilling of a well would not change your cost

to such an extent that you would have to renegotiate the contract?

BANTA FK,
PHONE 983-387!

A We dontt think so, no. That would have to be discussed
at a committee meeﬁing.
Q Could you tell me if you have the information, the
present status as far as French is concerned? Are they operating
wells in the area?

Yes, sir, they have some wells in the area.

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING

A
Q They tre being produced now?

-

Yes.

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M.
PHONE 243.6691

Do you know what they are doing with the salt water?

No, I dontt know.

Do you know of your own knowledge whether it is being

A (i

e
: | : i | N o “ i B
o .
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oN, N, M.
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FARMINGT
PHONE 325-! 1

ERVICE, Inc.

S

SANTA FE. N. M.
PHONE 983.3871

MEIER REPORTING

DEARNLEY-

ALBUQUERQUE, N. M.
PHONE 243.6691

h
|

disposed of underground?

A No, sir, I dontt knows I dontt think it is at the

present time.

MR. KELLY:® If the Commission please, there's 2
representative of French heree. I would like tO call him as &
witness to find out ﬁhat they are doing with their salt water at
the present timee.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Ramey, you might ansver this questione
Is any water being disposed of underground in this area at the
present time in the pools mentioned in the application?

MR. RAMEY: No, Sire

MR. PORTER: No water at all?

| MR. RAMEY: No. Now L. Re French has made application

to dispose of produced water in non-porous media non-productive
of oil on the Cormission form that was received 1in the Hobbs
office last Saturdaye.

MR, PORTER: That was on the approved form?

MR, RAMEY: 7Yes. As far as 1 know they have, they
haven't f£iled any forms tc re-enter the well. They have dis-

cussed the matter with mee.

GOVERNOR CAMPBELL: Does that answer your question,

Mr. Kelly?
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e

7;7 0
MR. KELLYI: Yes, sir. Thatts alle. ‘

MR. PORTER: Does anyone else have a question of Mre

Abbott? Mr. Ramey?

~,
82

el

MR. RMEY= Yese.

BY MR. KAMEY $

/

[

FARMINGTON, N,
PHONE 32%-11%

| E Q When was this report prepared by Rice?
g g A This report was dated March 8, 1963 .
M E Q When did all the member operators sign?
ha L;’.) A I think the 1ast operator signed approxi_mately a week
)
:f Eé ] agoe
e :% Q The majority of operators did sign after the first of
- Z : A No, I think most of them signed vefore the first of
‘ E July. oSome of the delay, 1 believe, Joe, in signing ghe agreemen
E wasntt SO much the agreement, it was a matter if they had ~
E or didntt have 2 well, some of the wells were marginal.
- E MR, RAMEY: Yese Thatts all.
3 § i MR, PORTER: Does anyone else have 2 question? Mr.

Abbott may be excused.

ALBUQUERQUE,
PHONE 24 3.6

(Witness excuseds)
MR. PORTER: Does anyone else desire U0 present vesti~
mony?

MR. DURRETT: If the commission please, T would desire
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DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUEROQUE, N, M,
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to recall Mr. Ramey for just one or two short questions.
MR. PORTER: Mr. Ramey, will you take the stand, pleasef

JOE D, RAMEY

recalled as a witness, having been previously duly sworn, testi-
fied further as follows:

REDIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR, DURRETT:

Q Mr. Ramey, when you were originally on the stand a few
minutes prior in this hearing I asked you a question concerning
the Lea County underground water basin and whether or not the
area that is the subject matter of this application was wlithin
‘that water basin. I believe you answered the question that to
your knowledge it was not. Now; since you have left the stand
have you had an opportunity to consult your maps and your official
notes and documents that you carry with you as part of the offia
cial 0il Commission files, and also have you had an opportunity
~to discuss with the State Engineerts Office this question as to
whether or not this area ié within this underground water basin?

A Yes, I have.

Q As a result of your various consultations with your
notes and the State Engineerts Office, have you been caused to
change your mind somewhat concerning the answer to that question?

A Yes. The Inbe~Pennsvlivanian Panls and +ha Tnhs Wolfoomo

®




PAGE 28

FARMINGYON, N, M,
PHONE 325-.1182

PANTA FE, N. M.
PHONE $83.3971

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.
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Pools are in the fresh water basin. The border is along this
extent. The Inbe Pool reaches in this area so the South Lane
and the Middle Lane will be out of the basin, but bordering
directly on the nortn.

MR, PORTER: What did this Inbe mean, Mr, Ramey?

A I think that was set up because it was kind of in be-
tween a bunch of other pools,

Q (By Mr. Durrett) Am I correct, then, Mr, Ramey, that
at least a portion of this area is within the uhderground water
basin, approximately half of it?

A Yes, sir,

Q And the rest is adjacent to that area?

A Yes, sir.

Q Would you have a recommendation to make to the Commis-
sion concerning its action that it snould take in vieﬁ of the
testimony that yout've heard here today in this hearing?

A Yes, sir, I would like to recommend, well, I was first
going to recommend approximately forty-five days,‘but I will go
along with the sixty days as stated by Mr. Abbott, but I would
recommend that if water is still going into unlined pits at the
end of sixty days, that those wells be shut-in until such time
as they can dispoée of their water by some other means.

MR, DURRETT: Thank you, Mr. Ramey. That concludes my
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FARMINGTON, N, ™,
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examinatioﬂ of Mr, Ramey, Anyone have any questions of Mr.
Ramey?
MR, PORTER: Mr, Donaldson.

RECROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR, DONALDSONj3

Q Mr. Ramey, with an application for a well couid there
be some way,that is, we have an application to drill a well in
the vicinity of Lea County, could you so state on the form that
we turn in that you prove back that this well is in this water
basin, where you could put that in your initial cost yhen you
drill a well?

A I think we could. However, the water baiin is a matter
of public record, arnd I think the operator should know. I have a
map in my office which outlines the Lea County water basin.

Q It depends on if a well is close to economics whether
you are drilling or whether you do know about putting the water
in the ground, because that increases the cost. The first
estimate to put the water in the ground was around $9200 a well;
well, we have three wells, that is $27,000 that knocks cut on a
1C,000 foot hole, it brings the cost up there around $180,000 a
well. Even that amount of profit, that amount of extra cost
could make the difference whether you drill or donft drill?

A Yes, sir, I agree.

®
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MR. PORTER: Letts 4ispose of Mr. Ramey

He may be excused.

MR. PORTER: Mre.

MR gELLY: I would like Lo renew my request O ask Mre

Does anyone else have 2 que

Kellye.

Donaldson to take the stand.

MR. PORTER® Mr.

the stand, please?

plats outlining the

r basin in the state.

e a qpestion? Mr. Kelly?

Of Mre Ramey.
here. 1 didn't

stion of Mre.

(WitnesSs excused.)

Donaldsoiis wwould YOU 1ike ©O vake

(Witness

sworne)
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FARMINGTON, N, M,
PHONE 325.1182

SANTA FE, N. M,
PHONE 983.3971

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N. ™M,
PHONE 243.669)

DAVID H. DONALDSON

called as a witness. having been first duly sworn, testified as
follows:
DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR, KELLY:

Q Would you state your name and employer, please?

A David H. Donaldson, Production Superintendent for L. R.
French, Junior.

Q You are familiar with the area that we are concerned
with today?

A Yes, sir.

Q As far as the wells that French has down there?

A Yes, sir.
Q How many wells are being operated in this area by
French?

A Theret's three by French.

Q Are they presently in production?

A Yes, sir.’

Q Can you state what is boing done with:the salt water?
A Putting it in open pits.

Q Unlined pits?

A Yes, sir,.

9

What negotiations has your company entered into, if any4
i

L —

L
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FARMINGTON, N, .,
PHONE 325.1182

SANTA FE, N. M,
PHONE 983-2971

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBLQUERQUE, N, M,
PHONE 243.5691

to dispose of this water other than in unlined pits?

A Well, when we got, we originally, we got the initial
agreement from Rice Engineering and gave them a preliminary fee
to check out the cost of the disposal of the water. We thought
it was too high and made arrangements with Shell, obtéining a well
from Shell and easement across the Bogel Farms to put the water
in the Skelly well, and Southern Natural, which is a southern
offset to us, agreed to go along on the deal of putting the water
in the ground.

Q You are not planning on injecting into the same well
that Rice Engineering is going to use?

A We had planned.

Q Now, you are talking about the Skelly well?

A Well, it's this Skelly well down here in Section 16,

Q Thatts the same well?

A Yes, that was the Shell lease,

MR, PORTER: I was confused because they were refer-
ring to the Shell well. So your company is planning on develop~
ing its own salt water disposal systcm?

A Yes, sir, was planning on it. May have to change it.
I dontt know for sure yet., We did that because we thought we
could do it cheaper,

MR. KELLY: I think thatts all,
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CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR, WALKER:

Q Mr. Donaldson?

A Yes, sire.

Q When did you start negotiating for that well,after

FARMINGTON, N, M
PHONE 325.1182

Rice Engineering had made their deal with you, or before?

A We never signgd any agreement,

Q I didn't ask if you signed anything, I asked when you
started negotiating for this well.

A Yes, sir, it was after the preliminary report with
Rice Engineering.

MR, WALKER: Thatts all.

SBANYA FE, N. M.
PHONE 983.3971

MR, PORTER: Does anyone else have a question of Mr.

Donaldson?

MR, WHORTON: Don Whorten, Tenneco Oil Company.

BY MB. WHORTON:

Q I would like to ask Mr., Donaldson if you have actually

started any type of construction to install your salt water dis-

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M,

posal system?

PHONE 243.6691

A What we had done, we had took a cat and went to the old

well and dug a hole in the ground to find the abandonment of the

— pipe and it's cleaned out. Application was sent in to the 0il

Conservation Commission at Hobbs day before vesterdav for

®
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REPORTING SERVICE,

PAGE 3l

re-entering that welle

Q You haven't received approval from that application?

A No, Sire.

5.1182

MR. WHORTON?S Thank youe !

MR. PORTER: ARV further qpestions?

FARMINGTON, N, M.
PHONE 32

5y GOVERNOR CAMPBEL:

Q Did you say Jjou also had a right-of-way easemen?t to iay
pipe iR addition to whatever you nave from Shell?
A Yes, 8iTe
Q You nave that from Shell?
i% A  No, we have chat from Gobel Farms, Incorporated into
ii the well as of June the 26the. |
2

BY MR. WALKERS

Q Do you know whethel this ijs all fee land from Bogel OT
state land, OT both?
A They wWay they tell me, sir, of course, when skelly
drilled 2 dry hole they turned 1t pack to the stave, state min-
1% erals, and Shell jeased the 1and and took a lease OB jt. 1 be-

1ieve itts fee land, in otherT words, state minerals and then the

AtsuouERaY
PHONE 24

surface owner 18 Bogel Farm, Incorporated, which the casement Cam

from Bogel FarmSe

MR. PORTERS Any further qpeStions? The witness may be

excused.
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FARMINGTON, N, M,
PHONE 325.1182

N. M.

PHONE 983-3971

BANTA VE,

R REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

-y

!

4

DEARNLEY-MEIE

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M,

PHONEL

243.6691

(Witness excused.)
MR, PORTER: Mr. Durrett.
MR. DURRSTT: If the Commission please, I would like
at this time to call Dr. Zane Spiegel with the State Engineer's
Office, as a witness on behalf of the Oil Conservation Commissionﬁ
MR, PORTER: Will you swear the witness, please, Mr.
Durrett?
MR, DURRETT: Yes, sir,
(Witness sworn.,)

ZANE SPIEGEL

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, testified as
follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR, DURIETT:

Q ﬁr. Spiegel, would you please state your full name and
“your position with the State Engineerts Office?

A My name is Zane Spiegel, I am Water Resources Engineer,
State Engineerts Office,

Q Dr. Spiegel, have you testified before this 0il Conser-
vation Commissién before and been qualified as an expert?

A Yes, sir, I have.

Q Specificéally referring to Case 1053, which was heard

by the Commission in May of 1956 and through several subsequent

B
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FARMINGTON, N, M,
FHONE 32%.118B2

SANTA FE, N. M,
PHONE 983.3971

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N. M.
PHONE 243.6691

hearings up to September of 1958, did you testify in that case as
a witness from the State Engineer's Office on behalf of the 0il
Conservation Commission?

A Yes, I did.

MR, DURRETT: If the Commission please, I submit that
Dr, Spiegel is qualified to testify as an expert.

MR. PORTER: The Commission considers Mr. Spiegel
qualified to testily as an expert.

Q (By Mr. Durrett) Dr. Spiegel, I want to keep this as
short as possible, so I'll just ask you a few summary questions.
Number 1, are you familiar with the area that is the subject
matter of this application today, specifically these oil pools
that are described in this Case 28637

A Yes, I am,

Q Have you, as part of your duties with the State Engin-
eerts Office, had occasion to consider some water samples from
this area in the very recent past?

A Yes. I looked through the files in the State Engineer?s
Office and looked at some well analyses that were provided by the
0il Conservation Commission in and adjaceat to this area.

Q Dr. Spiegel, you did hear Mr. Ramey?'s testimony a few
minutes ago concerning whether or not this areca was within the Lea

County underground water basin?

®
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FARMINGTON, N, M,
PHONE 2?75.1182

SANTA FE. N. M.
PHONE 983.3971

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, ™. M,
PHONE 243 6691

A Yes,

Q Was his testimony correct?

A Yes, I think so.

Q Dr. Spiegel, based upon}your opinicon as a professional

engineer and a water expert, and based upen your study of this

area in the very recent past and your study of this water analys-
is and your official records in the State Engineerts Office,
would you have an opinion concerning whether or not the disposal
of produced salt water in unlined pits will constitute a hazard
to the fresh water supplies in this area?

A I think definitely that disposal of water to unlined
pits in this area will cause the brine disposed in these pits to
seep down into the fresh water of this area under the pits, and
whether or not the pits are located within the underground basin
or not, the water eventually will move into the underground basin
to the south, southeast and will so contaminate the water within
the basin itself and also adjacent to the basin and fresh water
that does exist outsides the declared basiu.

MR, DURRETT: Thank you, Dr, Spiegel. If the Commis-
sion please, that will conclude my examination of Dr. Spiegel.

MR, PORTER: Are ther> anv questions of Dr. Spiegel?
Mr. Kelly.

CROSS EXAMINATION

®©
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BY MR, KELLY:

Q Dr. Spiegel, do ycu know how much salt water is now
being disposed, say in a one-month period in unlined pits in this
area?

A I have been told that approximately 2722 barrels per

FARMINGTON, N, M
PHONE 325-118B2

day was disposed from the pools.

Q Would that much water being disposeéed in a month?'s time or
two montht®s time, would that affect the contamination of the fresﬂ
water in this area?

A Well, every barrel of water disposed from this pool

N, M.

will contaminate, when I say contaminate, I mean in this instance

that it will double the amount of chloride present in the present

PHONE 983.3971

BANTA PMI,

water, in 250 barrels of the water that is present, at least from
some analyses we have in this area. In other words, each barrel
disposed will contaminate 250 barrels by doubling the guantity

""" of chloride that is present in the fresh water there. This means,

of course, that roughly several hundred thousand barrels of

fresh water will be so contaminated.

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M.

Q Would that be the amount of fresh water contaminated in

PHONE 243.6891

a sixty-day period?
A Per day.
- Q So it would be sixty times that?

A That’s right.




DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

BANTA FE, N. M. FARMINGTON, N, M
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PHONE 983.3971

ALPUQUERQUE, N, M
PHONE 243.6691
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MR. XKELLY: Thatts all.
MR, PORTER: Mr, Donaldson, do you have a question?

BY MR. DONALDSON:

Q Doctor, what is the limited séfe chloride content for
human consumption, or cattle consumption?

A Well, the United States Public Health Service has
established standards which are pretty well accepted for what the)
call interstate carriers of chloride content of 250 parts per
million for human consumption. However, humans can drink water
somewhat higher than this if theytre used to it. However, it is
certainly not recommended, and some humans never can get used
to water that strong. The limit for cattle is perhaps five times
this amount., |

BY GOVERNOR CAMPBELL:

Q What is the chloride content of this water at the
present time? .

A We have two analyses of wells in the vicinity of present
production, One shows chloride rontent of 142 parts per million,

the other a chloride of 210 parts per million.

BY MR, NUTTER:

Q You are talking about fresh water that?s available?
A Fresh water,
Q Whatt's the chloride content oif the alsposal'waueri

®
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A We nave two anslyvses made by L. C. Case from Tulsa,
Oklahoma, one from the Midwest State, and it has 56,000 parts-
per million chloride, a total dissolved solids of 92,849 parts
per million. The L. R. French well Gulf State, 56,750 parts per

million chloride and 93,300 parts per million total solid.

FARMINGTON, N, ™
PHONE 32%-1182

Q Whatts the chloride content of ocean water?
A About 35,000,
Q Youv have considerably more saturation here than you
would have in the ocean?
A Nearly three timeé.
MR. PORTER: Anycne else have a question? Dr. Siegel

may be excused.

SANTA FE. N. M,
PHONE 983-3971

(Witness excused.)
MR, DURRETT: 1If the Commission please, that will con-
clude our case,
MR. PORTER: Does anyone else desire to make a state~
ment in the case?

MR. WHORTON: Don Whorton,

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERLUE, N, M.

MR, PORTER: Mr. Whorton.

PHONE 243.6691

MR. WHORTON: I would like to say that Tenneco 0il
- Company concurs with the testimony of Bill Abbott with Rice
Engineering, auua it will 2ctiwalv pursue the subsurface disposal

of water in this field through Rice Engineering in the area.

,,,,, egiga
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FARMINGTON, 11,
PHONE 32%.1182

SANTA £,
PHONE 983.2971

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N. M,
PHONE 243-6691

MR. PORTER: Anyone else?

MR, BRANCH: W. H. Branch, Sun 0Oil Company. Sun has
one well in the Inbe Wolfcamp field. It's a very small water
producer, we say it produced just a trace of salt water. We do
not anticipate that we will at this time be active in the
Rice program, but we do support this idea of doing away with
unlined pits, and we are going to make other arrangements.

MR, PORTER: Any further statements? Mr. Irby.

MR, IRBY: The State EngineeXr concurs in the recommenda«
tions of the witness, Joe Ramey, with regard ¢o construction and
operation of the disposal system. And also hopes that Bill
Abbott will be able to beat the deadline.

MR, PORTER: Mr. Kellahin, do you have a statement?

MR, KELLAHIN: If the Commission please, we, I think,
have presented our case that active work will be done and will be
pushed as rapidly as possible with the completion of this salt
water system,

MR. PORTER: Mr. Kelly.

MR. KELLY: Texaco, Inc. is the operator of one pro-
ducing well, the State of New Mexicc "CQ" Well No. 1, in the

South Lane-Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. This well

was completed on February 15, 1963, with a potential test of 95

barrels of cil per day plus 396 barrels of water per day. The

o
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ee—"

ely 30 days vefore veing shut in.
\ puring this period the P was collected in steel
yanks 1ocated of the 1case and grucked from the jease to 2 salt

watver disposal welle Texaco found the cost of this procedure

oN, N. M-
24251182

to be prohibitive and on March 9, 1963, the subject well was

YARM!NGT
PHONE

, Inc.

% gurface pit. This action was taken with the jdea in pmind that 2
Yy
é salt water aisposal system would be completed in the very naar
% future. At the time the well was shut in it was capable of pro-
% duzing approximately 60 to 70 varrels of 0il per dave
E : % Texaco is actively participating, in the negotiat.ions to form
é %% ‘ the gouth Lane galt Water Disposal gystem, and if sat.isfactory
i "E negotiatio'is can be 'complet.ed e certainly plan UO enter into
E this systeme. As of this date, Texaco has not placed any produced
Lé‘. salt wabteT onto the surface of the ground or into unlined surface
E pitse 1f it can pe seen that the completion of a disposal system
é will require an extended period of time 3t will be necessary for
% i% Texaco L0 re-evaluate its position in order 1o remain compe'oi‘cive

%% in this poole.

28

Ja

We believe that all efforts possible should 0 made tO
expedite the formation of this salt water disposal gystem which

will eliminate the disposal of salt water into unlined surface
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I would like to add that it appears to me that the Commis-
sion might find it necessary to prod the operators in this regard
and possibly the solution would become more apparent immediately.

MR, PORTER: Mr, Donaldson, did you have a statement?

MR, DONALDSON: Ne¢, sir. The only thing,we are pro-

FARMINGTON, N, M
PHONE 22%.1182

ceeding, we have the application in. How the legal situation is,
I do not know., We'tre definitely making progress to get that
water in the ground.

MR, PORTER: Does anyone else have a statement to make?
In connection with Cass 2863, the Commission has decided that it

will enter an order effective September 19, 1963 prohibiting

N. M.

tne disposal of o0il field brines in unlined pits., That gives us

PHONE 963-3971

SANYA FE.

about sixty-two days.

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUEROUE, N, M,
PHONE 143.889!
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO ;

SS
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )

I, ADA DEARNLEY, Court Reporter, do hereby certify that the
foregoing and attached transcript of proceedings before the New
Mexico 0il Conservation Commission at Santa Fe, New Mexico, is a
true and correct record to the best of my knowledge, skill and
ability.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF I have affixed my hand and notarial seal

this 21st day of July, 1963.

N
,/(Ziz¢b/ dC:z/ﬁza_)t_yg,élijﬁ//

Notary Public-Court Heporter
My commission expires:

June 19, 1967.




"EXHIBIT B"

ATTACHED TO AND MADE A PART OF ARTICLES OF
AGREEMENT FOR THE SOUTH LANE SALT WATER DISPOSAL SYSTEM

ITEM
Disposal Well

Tank and Well Cellar

Lines:
Material
Plastic (PVC)
Asbestos-Cement
| Asbestos~Cement

Asbestos~Cement

Asbestos-Cement

Size
on
3
4n
gn
g

ESTIMATED COST OF SOQ%H LANE
SALT WATER DISPOSAL SYSTEM

ESTIMATED COST

$ 17,989
7,896
Unit
Price Quantity  Cost
$0.31 6,550 2,031
0.71 7,350! 5,219
C.84 3,350 2,814
1.30 4,750! 6,175
1.80 19,050! 34,290

Valves, fittings, road conduit and misc. material 6,998

Contract labor and surveying 22,945

Right-of-Way and Damages, engineering, design,
bill of materials, material procurement,
supervision of installation and placing in

operation

11,814
TOTAL $118,171

BEFORE THE
OiL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
.S ntx Fe, New texico

/Al Clr Bohibit Now T%%:m"

., 24L3




EXHIBIT "D"

ATTACHED TO AND MADE A PART OF ARTICLES OF AGREEMENT
FOR THE SOUTH LANE SALT WATER DISPOSAL SYSTEM

LIST OF COMMITTED WELLS

FOR

SOUTH LANE SALT WATER DISPOSAL SYSTEM

PARTY

Apache Corpcration

Sam Boren-Major &
Giebel

Tom Brown Driiling
Company

Cabot Corp.
T. F. Hodge

Humble 0il & Ref.
Company

Midwest 0il Corp.

Tenneco Qil Co.

it

Texaco Inc.

Revised 7~16=63

NAME DESCRIPTION OF
OF LAND WITHIN THE WELL
LEASE SUBJECT _AREA ___ NUMBERS
Midwest St. N/2 SE/4 23-1C-33 1
Bii+, Amer., St. S/2 SE/4 23-10-33 1
Champlin St. E/2 SE/4 26-10-33 1
State "N" S/2 NE/4 35-10-33 1
Anderson St. N/2 NE/4 35-10-33 1
Humble St. W/2 NW/4, W/2 NE/4, 1, 2 & 3
E/2 SW/4 26-10-33
Humble St. A E/2 NW/4, E/2 NE/4, 1
W/2 SE/4 26-10-33
State "BQ" W/2 SW/4 26-10-33 1
LLE State W/2 SW/4 14-10-33 1
0.G. 4303 NW/4 35-10-33 182
State "“E" SE/4 6-11-34 182
State "CQ" S/2 35=10-33 1
BEFORE TH
. S NS T f"fE
Cil <ONs
) ERVATION COMMISSION
/,7 « > 0k Fe, New H exico
SESNN Exhibit No rj
Case N, ‘Q&é_’j o J
________________________ i
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